
 

 
 

Staff Report 
                                                    Agenda Item No. E-1 
   
 
 
 
To: City of Imperial Traffic Commission 

 
From: Lisa Tylenda, Planner 

 
Date: January 24, 2018  

 
Subject: Proposed 40 foot Red Curb on Snapdragon Way & Bouganvillea Trail  
 

 
 
Background 
On December 11, 2017 the Community Development Department was contacted by David Aguirre from the 
Imperial County Transit Commission. The ICTC informed staff of the following: 
 
The ICTC has a small “Circuit” bus that utilizes “Bougainvillea Trail and Joshua Street” to drop off passengers in 
that area. The ICTC has identified the need of a “red curb” in that area due to high traffic during school hours when 
the bus is trying to make its stops at that location. The ICTC has expressed that it is nearly impossible to do so due 
to the amount of vehicles present. Having the red painted curb would allow for the ICTC Circuit bus to have the 
ability to make the stops substantially easier in addition to safer.  
 
The proposed red curb is to be 40 feet long. The Circuit bus is one of the smaller buses and is about 27 feet in length 
and the extra 13 feet of red curb would be a buffer for pedestrians in and drivers around that area. 
 
Item tabled during January 10, 2018 Planning Commission meeting. Item is being brought back for further review, 
questioning, and updates on possible project directions. 
 
 
Staff Recommendation: 
 
Staff recommends this item to the Traffic Commission for discussion and action. 
 
Attachments: 
Location map. 
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